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Memorandum 

 
To: Each Member of Leadership Team, HSE; 

Each Regional Director of Performance and Integration, HSE; 
Each Assistant National Director of Human Resources, HSE; 
Each Employee Relations Manager, HSE 
Each CEO/HR Manager directly funded Voluntary Hospital / Agency; 
 

From: 
 

Barry O’Brien, National Director of Human Resources. 
 

Re: 
 

HR Circular 17/2013 – Regularisation of Acting Posts 

Date: 
 
 

16th June 2014 
 

 
 
Dear Colleagues 
 
I refer to HR Circular 17/2013 which issued on 15th October 2013 setting out the terms agreed under 
the Haddington Road Agreement for the regularisation of acting posts in conjunction with the 
introduction of new arrangements for the short term filling of posts and the re-introduction of the 
Senior Staff Nurse positions. 
 
The process to regularise all posts encompassed by the Circular is now nearing completion and in 
this regard no more applications for regularisation in accordance with the provisions of the circular 
will be considered after June 30th 2014. 
 
 
 
 
 

Signed:           
Barry O’Brien 
National Director of Human Resources  

       


